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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Monday, December 5th, 2022 starting at 7.00pm.  The following matters were discussed.

Those present :- Cllrs Pip Morison, Gordon Mowatt, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Philip Webber. Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).

MINUTES 

1) Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Iain Morison, Helen Parr (EDDC) and Marcus Hartnell (DCC). No declarations of interests in items in this meeting were made.
 
2) Appointment of new Councillors.  The members agreed to co-opt Mr Gordon Mowatt to the Parish Council.  It was agreed to book Cllrs Morison and Pearsall on to the DALC Zoom  “New Councillor” course as soon as possible. Cllrs Mowatt and Webber found the course they recently attended very useful.

3) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on October 18th, 2022 were accepted and signed by the Chair.

4) Reports from Councillors, Police etc.  Clerk to contact the Police to find see if they are still issuing monthly reports to Parish Councils and encourage more contact with the Council.

5) Matters arising from the previous minutes. Noticeboards – Clerk to place order with Creative Solutions as soon as possible.  

6) Public Forum. None present.

7) Highway Matters.  A35 update.  The Chair, Cllr Webber and Clerk attended the recent meeting with Highways England and town/parish councils (from Honiton to Winterbourne Abbas in Dorset) in Kilmington recently.  Cllrs Pearsall and Webber updated the members on the plan to install average speed cameras along a length of the A35 from Honiton to Bere Regis in Dorset.  The project still has 2 stages of approval to go through but it is hoped to start in 2024.  There is a new funding element available to alleviate the effects of the road on the communities it runs through.  The members agreed that a questionnaire on the way the road affects the residents of Wilmington and Widworthy should be done as soon as possible.  This was so important that it should go ahead with this before the village questionnaire.  Clerk to ask HE for their slides.  It was noted the village gateway has been broken by the 30mph sign.  Clerk to notify HE about this as well as clearing the drains and replacing the rails by School Houses.  Cllr Webber noted that the diversion signs put up for the recent road closures were confusing for residents travelling locally also there was no notification to the Parish Council.

8) Finance. Payments to be made - none.  Payments received - none. The bank statements were available for viewing. Signatories – the members completed the bank mandate forms. Precept – the precept has to be set in January the Clerk will forward the information to the members shortly.  

9)  Planning.  None. 

10)  Emergency Planning / Community participation Food box – It may be possible to made a donation to a local food bank.  Clerk to contact the White Hart to see if they could supply tea and coffee as part of the warm space system.  Clerk to establish if Honiton food bank supply anyone in the parish and if so if TRIP could deliver food boxes; Questionnaire – this will be done separately from the A35 questionnaire.  Local elections are scheduled for May 4th 2023 - a new council will be elected at this point and electors will have to bring photo id to the Polling Station. Cllr Pearsall confirmed the defibrillator has been checked and is OK.

11)  Correspondence received.  It was noted the new full register of electors has 275 residents on it, about 10 down from last year.

12)  Any Other Business. Meeting day – It was agreed to meet on Thursday evenings from now on.  This is a more convenient day for the members. Coronation – the members will be thinking of suitable events to bring the village together.


Date, place & time of next meeting:- Thursday, January 19th, 2023 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.00pm.  



The meeting ended at 8.45pm
